
Turner, Nicole

From: Babel, Aiisha

Sent: Tuesday, February 1, 2022 11:57 AM

To: COB

Subject: Public Comment 2/1/2022

Good morning Board of Supervisors,

My name is Aiisha Babel, I am providing public comment on agenda item # G-1.

In March of this year I will have been a county employee for 16 years. During my years of service I
have never been concerned about my pay, however since the AC has taken over payroll I have
experienced and been Informed of several errors. I will speak to my experience.

I am part of Management Confidential and turned in my request for Management Confidential-
Request for Vacation Conversion form on 11/10/2022. I sent my request to the email on the form
personnel@co.humboldt.ca.us. The request form was due on 11/12/2022. I requested the conversion
to be paid on my 12/17/2021 paycheck.

I did not receive this money on my 12/17/2021 paycheck. I spoke to Zach O' Hanen who confirmed
an error in the system due to me still be coded as an AFSCME employee and he confirmed the error
had be corrected and should receive my payout on the 12/31/2021 paycheck.

I did not receive this payout on 12/31/2021, so I sent an email directly to County Payroll on 1/3/2022
to inquire. I did not receive any correspondence from the Auditor Controller's office.

Again on my 1/14/2022 paystub I did not receive the vacation payout, so on 1/14/2022 I sent another
email to County Payroll and AC- Karen Paz Dominguez. I did not receive any correspondence for
County Payroll or Karen Paz Dominguez.

And again on 1/28/2022 paystub I still have not received my vacation payout. On 1/28/2022 I sent
another email to County Payroll on Karen Paz Dominguez. I included my Vacation Conversation
email with my request attached and a copy of all of my check stubs verifying that no payout has been
received. To this date 1 have not received any correspondence.

I am concerned about the lack of customer service from the Auditor Controllers office and the lack of

respect she is demonstrating to the employees for DHHS and the County of Humboldt. She has left
county employees with no other option than to come to your Board directly for support.

I appreciate the opportunity to share.

Respectfully,

Aiisha Babel

Program Manager I
CalWORKs/ General Relief

Desk# 707-476-4703

Cell# 707- 497-8394


